## Super meat draw scheduled for Saturday

By MARJORIE TUTTY Br. 120 P.R.O.

After the opening ceremonies of the General meeting held on Thursday, March 28th, President Hank Russell handed the meeting over to Comrade Jean Narey for the presentation of a certificate to Georgetown High School Student Joy Swain. Joy placed third in the District Competition Senior Essay Category. The members present heard Joy give a reading of her essay and a thank you to all the Legionaires. Congratulations Joy, on your fine work.

Donations for the month of March: Optimist Drug Abuse Chicken Club: \$400.00; Georgetown Midget Girls Softball: \$300.00; Georgetown Minor Baseball Association (House League Team): \$250.00; Cancer Society: \$1000.00.

APRIL AFFAIRS:

April 6: Special Meat Draw 2-4

April 9: Branch 120 Executive Meeting 7:00 p.m. Boardroom.

April 9: Ladies Auxiliary Ex-Meeting 7:00 p.m. Lounge.

April 11: Plymouth Committee meeting 8:00 p.m. Lounge. All members of Br. 120 most welcome to attend.

April 13-14: District Convention Branch 779.Simcoe. (Elections)

April 13: Meat Draw 2-4 p.m. Mini-Bingo p.m. Club Room.

April 18: Ladies Auxiliary General Meeting 8:00 p.m. Legion Hall.

April 19: Zone Social Acton. April 20: Meat Draw 2-4 p.m.

Club Room.

April 20: Branch 120 Initiation and Honors and Awards 8:00 p.m. Legion Hall,

April 23: Zone B7 Ladies Auxiliary Convention Bronte 7:00 p.m.

April 25: Branch 120 General Meeting and Nominations 8:00 p.m. Legion Hall.

April 27: Meat Draw 2-4 p.m. Club Room. Bob Hillier Club Room.

April 28: Branch 120 Nominations and Elections 2:00 p.m. Legion Hall.

Super Dave extends a most cordial welcome to all members and their guests to the Club Room activities.

Memo from your Membership Chairman R. Clarke:

Re: Change of Address - for the members convenience there are now new Change of Address Forms behind the bar. If you have moved recently or not so recently please come in to the Branch and fill out the form. This



information will enable the Membership Committee to update the Legion's data base to better serve you. Thank you in advance for your cooperation in this regard.

There are 37 New Membership Cards that have recently arrived from Command behind the bar. Please pick up same as soon as possible.

April 18 is Lasagna Night, 4 p.m. - 5:30 p.m. Cut off date Monday April 15. See the Ladies Auxiliary for your ticket and further information or call Monica at 877-3923.

On March 4th, Super Dave is hosting a "Legion Tour". First come first served basis so see the Bar Stewards and sign up. SPORTS UPDATE:

DARTS: On Saturday, March 30th in Hamilton, Gary Rodda won 1st in singles 'and has qualified to go on to Provincials.

Ron Scarlett and Beau Beaumont won 1st in doubles and have qualified also to go on to Provincials. Ron and Beau brought home the trophy as well. Congratulations to all.

Piper George and June Grieg bid farewell to all their friends at Branch 120. George is retiring to Parry Sound but will come back to Georgetown for visits with their friends and comrades. George has been a member of Branch 120 for the past 23 years and we will all miss you, especially on Parade and we hear the skirl of bagpipes, and see the color of the Tartans. Best Wishes on your retirement.

Branch 120 Saturday Meat Draw March 30th: Early Birds: Peg Lewis and Priscilla Reyce; Regular Draw: Roy Bradley, Jamie Russell, Dick Appleyard,

George Shephard, Rita Rayner, Shirley Newman, Bev Goetz, Bill Simpson, Sharon Middleton, Rick Appleyard. Fred Dean is having Prime Rib Roast of Beef and Joe Daponte is serving a large Ham

at their respective homes. Bill Simpson and Isobele Jack won the Special Draws, Congratulations to all the lucky winners. See you all next Saturday for the really really big DRAW.

Sick Chairmans Report Visited with Mary Farrell and Gear Hayes this past week. Gear has since been released to home care, Mary's progress is not quite as expeditious as she herself would wish, just keep up the hard work Mary. We wish them both well.

Spoke to Jeanette Allen, she informed me that Harry has improved considerably, and the nurses are encouraged enough to forecast possible weekend leaves in the near future, this is good news indeed. As he can now have visitors, I hope to visit him on Monday, at a time which will not interfere with his therapy. This is what Credit Valley has requested.

Jean Roshier informed me Sunday evening, that Red is recovering as well as can be expected considering the type of operation. He can now receive visitors, I hope to see him this week. Will keep you posted on all of the above member".

Charles Tutty.

## **ONTARIO** GOVERNMENT NOTICE

## **PRE-PLANNING OPEN HOUSE** FOR WAYSIDE PITS IN THE TOWN OF CALEDON

The public is invited to attend a Pre-Planning Open House to examine a proposed Aggregate Sources List for several Ministry of Transportation highway construction projects located north and west of Metropolitan Toronto.

The Proposed Aggregate Sources List includes nine potential wayside sources in the Town of Caledon, all of which are located west of the First Line East.

Representatives from the Ministries of Transportation and Natural Resources will be present to answer questions on the information and receive comments from the public.

> Date: Location:

Thursday, April 18, 1991 3:00 p.m. to 9:00 p.m. Caledon Village Place Highway 10, North of Caledon Fairground Caledon



Ministry

Ministère

des Transports





Georgetown and District High School student, Joy Swain (left) recited her essay on Remembrance Day for Georgetown Legion members Thursday night and was presented with a plaque from Youth Education Chairman for Georgetown Branch 120, Jean Narey. Joy's essay won third place at the district level of the Legion's Remembrance Day literary contest. (Herald photo)





TEL: 877-3562

GEORGETOWN

**MARKET PLACE** 

